
                                         NJTFOA                                       
New Jersey Track & Field Officials Association 

Southern Chapter 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MINUTES 

Held at Deptford High School 
Nov. 9, 2022 

 
 
 

President:  Fran Harwell                                                                                                   1st Vice President: Kathy Hunter 
2nd Vice President: Fred Swartz                                                                                         Corresponding Sec: Kristi Hunter-Ryan 

Recording Sec: Billy Kile                                                                                        Treasurer: Kathy Bress 

The President called the meeting to order at 8:00 pm, followed by the flag salute.  

Recording Secretary’s Report: Minutes of the Sept. 12, 2022 meeting were sent electronically 
and approved by the membership.  

Correspondence Report: Kristi Hunter-Ryan reminded those at the meeting to make sure they 
signed the attendance sheet.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer, Kathy Bress is asking everyone to drop assessment payments in 
the post office.  Mail is being stolen from home mailboxes and post office maildrops.  The 
membership voted to approve this process. 

Beginning Balance: $1,107.26 

Deposits: $ 0 

Expenses: $118.50 

Balance as of 11-9-2022:  $988.76  

Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report and approved by the membership.  

Committee Reports: 
• Membership – Kathy Hunter reminded the membership to make turn in their concussion 
certificates if they have not.  Noting that this is after the deadline. 

• Ethics–No report  



NJSIAA Update: Carl Rickerhauser gave a Cross Country season update. The season is 
wrapping up.  He acknowledged Kathy Hunter for being the First Woman Meet Director in NJ 
history.  The schedule for the Meet of Champions and Winter was reviewed. 

Assignors Report: No Cross Country report.  New Indoor Assignor, Kristi Hunter-Ryan is 
asking those who are interested in officiating indoors to sign up. 

1st Vice President’s Comments: No report 

2nd Vice Present’s Comments: No report  

President’s Comments: Fran Harwell introduced and thanked those who volunteered to train 
this evening.  

Training Activities and Q & A:  

Pole Vault-David Harris, Trainer  

Umpiring & Marshaling-Bob Delambily, Trainer 

Both gentlemen did excellent and thorough presentations.  

 Awards review: Gene Hortz reviewed those who will be receiving awards at the mandatory 
meeting.  Please see him if you believe you should be receiving an award and were not read on 
the list. 

Good of the order:  Jim Mohan asked if anyone wanted to help at the Penn Relays to see Norm 
Leberman. 

Tom Concannon asked about whether the South Jersey Track Coaches Association (SJTCA) is 
giving the chapter equipment.  The Executive Board has the recommendations that were 
submitted and will be finalizing the list to submit to SJTCA. 

Next meeting: January 19, 2023 

Adjournment by president at 8:55 p.m.  

Submitted by Fred Swartz, Acting Recording Secretary for this meeting 

 

 


